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Newsletter 11 

24th November 2023 

   

 

Nurturing curious minds in 
our community ready for a 

sustainable future.  

Autumn Clubs Have Ended 

Due to parent consultations taking place next week, there 
will not be any after school boosters for children in Years 
2 & 6 on Thursday 30th November.  Please make sure your 
child is collected at the correct time of 3.25pm/3.30pm. 

The booster sessions will continue again on Thursday 7th 
December with the last booster for autumn term taking place on 
Thursday 14th December.  

No Year 2 & 6 Boosters Next Week 

A big thank you to all the families that entered the anti-bullying 
competition where you posted a picture of yourself/family with the 
theme of making a noise/being loud.  
 

Huge congratulations to the winning entries who are listed below. 
Those children will receive a certificate next week. 

 

 

  

 

 

Autumn term extra-curricular clubs have now ended.  If your child 
attended a club this term (especially one after school) please make 
sure you collect them at the correct time of 3.25pm/3.30pm/3:35pm 
next week. 
 

Spring term club letters have gone out and parents have 
been informed.  If you do not receive a response by 1st 
December this means that your child was not 
successful for clubs in the Spring term.  
If your child has been given a space in a club, we kindly 
ask that you make the club payment via ParentPay.  
 

Year 6 parents/carers are politely reminded that children are not 
allowed to walk home alone after a club.   

Nursery are looking for offcuts of 
artificial grass to help enhance our small 
world and investigation activities. If you 
have any that you no longer need please 
can you drop off to the main office.  
 
Thank you!  
Nursery Staff 
 
 

Artificial Grass  

At Chase Lane we believe in fostering a supportive learning 
environment for our students, and we are reaching out to our 
wonderful community for assistance. We are seeking dedicated parent 
volunteers to listen to our Year 1 and 2 children read. Your 
involvement can make a significant impact on a child's reading journey. 
 

If you can spare some time to listen to our young readers, we would 
be grateful for your support. By working together, 
we can enhance the reading skills and confidence of 
our students. 
 

To register your interest, please email Mrs Dasilva 
chaselanepri@clpwaltham.org.uk .  Please title your 
email 'Reading Volunteer'. 
 

You will then be invited to a short meeting on 
Thursday 30th November at 9am where Mrs Harper will go 
through our volunteering policy and safeguarding procedures. 

Reading Volunteers  

Child  Class  

Mira  Pear class ( Nursery)  
Cemal  Pear class ( Nursery)  
Deniz  Eucalyptus Class  
Jacob  Sassafras Class  

Competition Winners  

On Tuesday several children from Year 2 went to the Peter May 
Centre to compete in a Waltham Forest Sportshall athletics 
competition. They took part in lot's of different activities such as 
throwing bean bags, racing, jumping and even throwing javelins!  
 

The children did 
brilliantly, finishing 
8th out of 33 teams.  
 
Well done to all the 
children who took part, 
you did Chase Lane 
proud! 
 

 

 

 

Year 1 & 2 Sportshall Athletics  

Waltham Forest Residents News  

Click the links below to view the latest Waltham Forest Residents news:  
https://content.govdelivery.com/accounts/UKWALTHAM/
bulletins/37c16ee 
 

https://content.govdelivery.com/accounts/UKWALTHAM/
bulletins/37634ea 
 

https://content.govdelivery.com/accounts/UKWALTHAM/
bulletins/37b940f 

PTA Year 1 & 2 Event Friday 1st December  

Year 1 parents/carers save the date!  On Friday 1st December the 
PTA will be hosting an entertainment event.  Full details 
are below.  We look forward to seeing you all there. 

 

mailto:chaselanepri@clpwaltham.org.uk
https://content.govdelivery.com/accounts/UKWALTHAM/bulletins/37c16ee
https://content.govdelivery.com/accounts/UKWALTHAM/bulletins/37c16ee
https://content.govdelivery.com/accounts/UKWALTHAM/bulletins/37634ea
https://content.govdelivery.com/accounts/UKWALTHAM/bulletins/37634ea
https://content.govdelivery.com/accounts/UKWALTHAM/bulletins/37b940f
https://content.govdelivery.com/accounts/UKWALTHAM/bulletins/37b940f
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Fun Fact 

A blue whale's tongue is heavier than an elephant!  

 

 

 

 

Preloved Uniform Sale 4th December  

We will be holding a preloved uniform 
sale on Monday 4th December from 3pm 
- 3.20pm outside the main reception 
office.  All items will be sold for 50p 
each. We can only accept cash and kindly 
ask parents/carers to bring the correct 
change as we will not be able to change 
large notes. 

Very well done to the following classes for achieving the highest 
attendance percentage in their Year Groups ;- over 96%.  The minimum 
target for attendance each week as set by the Government is 96%.   

 

 

 

 
 
 
During the above period our overall school attendance was 94.1%.   

Attendance 13th November - 17th November 

Year group Class Attendance 
Year 1 Eucalyptus 96.3% 
Year 2 Sassafras 97.3% 
Year 3 Hazel 96% 
Year 4 Cedar 96% 
Year 6 Aspen 97.3% 

Flu Nasal Spray Reminder 

Earlier this week the immunisation nurses were in school administering the winter flu nasal spray. They will be back for a second session on 
Monday 27th November. Parent/carers, please note that this will be the final chance for you to have your child vaccinated. The vaccination team 
have advised schools that no flu vaccinations can be given past the 15th December this year so it is vital they vaccinate as many children before 
this date.  Please see the details below with the E-consent link to submit a form if you haven’t done so already.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Christmas Fair Sunday 10th December 
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Any additions/changes to the diary dates are highlighted in purple text 

Autumn Term      

 

Monday 27th November     9.00am - 12pm Year 6 Height & Weight  
 

Monday 27th November     1.30pm - 3pm Reception - Year 6 School Flu Vaccinations - PM 
 

Monday 27th November     3.45pm - 6pm Parent Consultations  
 

Tuesday 28th November     Year 3 trip to the Verulamium Museum  
 

Wednesday 29th November      Year 4 Tudor Dress-Up Day 
 

Thursday 30th November    9.00am Reading Volunteer meeting with Mrs Harper 
 

Thursday 30th November     Parent Consultations  
 

Friday 1st December    6.00pm - 7.30pm PTA Year 1 & 2 Entertainment event  
 

Thursday 7th December    9.15am & 1.45pm Year 1,2 & 4 Concert  
 

Friday 8th December    9.00am - 10.30am PTA Meeting in Canteen Hall 
 

Thursday 14th December     9.10am Reception Concert 
 

Friday 15th December     2.30-3.30pm School Nurse Drop-in - call to book an appointment  
 

Sunday 10th December    12pm - 3pm PTA Christmas Fair  
 

Monday 18th December     9.00am Year 3,5 & 6 Festive Assembly  
 

Tuesday 19th December    Nursery Concert AM/PM 
 

Thursday 21st December    8.20am Staff Carol Singing 
 

Thursday 21st December    School closes 1 hour earlier than usual for Christmas holidays  

Diary Dates Autumn Term 2023-2024 

Week 1 Monday 27th November - Friday 1st December 2023 
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Community News  

Waltham Forest are looking for people to register for free pampering 
sessions run by the Adult Learning Service. These sessions will 
include nail art and massage therapy. 

When: Every Monday, next session Monday 27th November  
Time:  12.45pm - 2.45pm 
Venue: Dementia Hub, 25 Sidmouth Road , Leyton E10 5QZ 
Cost:  FREE 
If you are interested then please telephone the Dementia Hub on 
0208 558 0647 or email them at dementia.hub@walthamforest.gov.uk 

Dementia Support 

 

If you enjoy knitting, having a chat and making friends, pop along to 
North Chingford Library.  

When: Every Monday, next session Monday 27th November  

Time:  11.00am - 2pm 

Venue: North Chingford Library, The Green, Chingford, E4 7EN  

Cost:   FREE 

 

Adult Knitting Club - North Chingford Library 

mailto:dementia.hub@walthamforest.gov.uk

